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In Golden Book  

This Week 
 

 

Class1 

Lucas & Nathan 

 

Class 2 

Esmai & Harman 

 

Class 3 

Harley & Chayton 

 

Class 4 

Jayden & Cameron 

 

Class 5 

Thea & Nikola 

 

Class 6 

Christian & Yasna 

 

Nursery 

Alivia & Harlen 

Donnington Wood Infant School & Nursery 

Newsletter 
Friday 19th November 2021 

A big thank you to everyone who has supported Children in Need today. 
We will let you know next week how much money we raised.  
During this week we have started our Parent phone calls. We know that 
lots of parents have been able to talk to their child’s class teacher. The 
phone calls are continuing today and nursery calls will be next 

week. If you missed the call from your child’s teacher then please let us 
know and we will arrange a time for a call over the next few weeks.  

Punctuality 
The first two weeks after half term were 
brilliant for arriving on time. This week 

there has been a big increase in the 
number of children arriving late.  

 

Doors for nursery are open 8:30-8:45 and 12:15-
12:30 . 

Doors for school are open 8:45-8:55.  
Registers in school are taken at 8:55.  

 

If you arrive and the door is closed you must go to the 
school office and sign your child in. School staff will take 

your child to school or nursery.  
 

Please make every effort to bring your child  

on time every day. 

Breakfast Club   
7:45—8:45       
£2 per day 

More information from 
the office.  

Please come to the 

main door for 

Breakfast Club 

Attendance 
Whole School– 92.14% 
Class 1— 94.71% 
Class 2— 89.53% 
Class 3— 93.60% 
Class 4— 91.26% 
Class 5— 93.10% 
Class 6— 90.27% 
2s Nursery— 48.33% 
3s Nursery— 66.67% 
 

 

Lates - 19 
 

Lost learning =  
6hrs 24 mins 

Early Bird -Class 5 

Jigsaw 
 

 

Next week we are 
looking for people 

who solve problems 

COVID-19 
 

Cases in Telford are the highest in the 
West Midlands. A big thank you to 
parents who are carrying out lateral flow test on 

children when someone in the household has tested 
positive. This is helping to pick up cases quickly and 

hopefully limit the spread of infection.  
 

Please continue to let us know if there is a positive case 
in your household so we can take appropriate action in 

school and nursery.  

more on the 

back 

Church Walk 
 

Severn Trent have 
informed us that the 

road closure and 
disruption in Church 

Walk is likely to be for 
at least another week. 

This is due to a 
collapsed sewer. 

We know that this will 
cause problems with 

parking around school. 
Please make sure that 
cars are parked safely 

and do not block 
driveways. 

If you need to contact school, nursery or 

your child’s teacher then you can— 

• call the office 386640  

• Email:  

donnwood.infants@taw.org.uk  

• give a message to a member of staff 
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If you are not signed up please 
let us know so we can sort it as 

soon as possible. You can let 
the office know or a member of 

staff on duty before or after 
school. It is free to use and 

parents who are already using 
it really love seeing what their 

child has been doing.  

PE in school 
Children in school must 

wear school uniform 
everyday and have 

their PE kit in school all week. 
 

Reception PE — Monday & 
Friday 

 

Year 1 PE — Wednesday & 
Friday 

 

Year 2 PE — Tuesday & Friday 

Starting School September 2022 
 

Even if your child is in our nursery you must apply online by 15th 

January 2022 
There are no paper application forms. 

If you have any questions or do not have access to the internet please talk to 
the office. 

Parents of children in Year 2 will need to apply for Year 3 (Junior 

School) using the same online system.  

Thank you to 
everyone who is 

sending their child 
with a named water 

bottle. Children 

should only have 

water (not juice, 

squash, pop or fizzy drinks) 

in their water bottles in the 

classroom. This is to comply 
with the School Food 

Standards. Bottles will come 
home each day to be washed . 

Illness & Testing 
If your child is unwell with COVID symptoms (high temperature, or new continuous dry cough or loss of taste / 

smell) then please do not send them to school and arrange for a PCR (test centre) test as soon as possible.  
If your child is unwell for any other reason then they can continue to attend school (if they are well enough) but 

we are still advising a PCR (test centre) test as symptoms in children can vary.  
If your child has a PCR test then please let us know the outcome as soon as possible (by phone 386640 or email 
donnwood.infants@taw.org.uk ) so that we know if we need to take any additional action in school or nursery. 

Thank you to all the parents who have kept us up to date this week with tests and results. 
The number of cases in Telford is still very high. We really encourage all adults to carry out regular 
lateral flow tests even if you are feeling well. Staff in school carry out lateral flow tests regularly.  

Anyone with main coronavirus symptoms is advised to book a test 

immediately at one of the borough's NHS testing sites or attend the walk-in test 

https://www.google.co.uk/imgres?imgurl=http%3A%2F%2Fclipart-library.com%2Fdata_images%2F598578.png&imgrefurl=http%3A%2F%2Fclipart-library.com%2Fgerm-cliparts.html&docid=t296fZrZlArCwM&tbnid=qigimvP4B6J96M%3A&vet=10ahUKEwiPh_3KgvffAhWTShUIHQuIBf0QMwhcKAow

